Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
August 4, 2021

Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Matt Klocke, Laurie
Jorgensen, and Anne Stitt, Lee Johnsen attended via speakerphone. Minutes of the last Board Meeting
were read. Matt asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are
approved as read. Treasurer’s report was read. Beginning balance $282,705.43 the receipts totaled
$35,275.89, and disbursements of $10,520.00, to bring our ending balance to $307,461.32. Matt asked if
there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer’s report, none being stated, treasurer’s report was
approved as read. Claims paid tonight 7740-7746, claims 7740 and 7741 were voided. Laurie is going to
order checks as supply is running low.

Special Visitors:;
e None

Old Business:

e  Pickeral Creek Road is done, ditches look good. Ovid didn’t put grass seed down yet as
no rain, hopefully on Friday.

e Roadside mowing is done and looks good.
County meeting on 7/27 re: ARPA funds, well attended, they just want to say apply, there
will be more discussion at the Oct Officer’s meeting in Hinckley and another round table
meeting to follow that. It is possible to transfer 4.1% of funds to general for years you
did not raise your tax levy in 2017, 2018 and 2019, have until 2026 to disburse the funds.

e Laurie did apply for the ARPA funds and we received $33,596.91 for the 1% payment.

New Business:

e Lee got a call from Debbie Petry, wondering about a new culvert? Lee is going to look at
it tomorrow while out.

e  Clerk received p/c from Linda Hatfield about missing culvert of hers on Pickeral Creek,
clerk worked w/ Matt who checked w/ Roberts Excavating, clerk phoned Linda back to
state we did not appropriate her culvert. She asked about plowing the road, I told her I
thought we only maintained to Ken Youngs’ house and turned around, another phone call
to Matt confirmed he thought the same.

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by,

el /

Anne Stitt, Clerk Matt Klocke, Chairman






